
 

DEPARTMENT OF MASSACHUSETTS 

State House, Room 545 

24 Beacon Street, Boston, MA 02231 

617-720-0414 

November 20th, 2022 

TO:            Commandant Brian Brooks & Dept of MA MCL Members  

FROM:      Michael Hinds, JR Vice Commandant, Dept of MA   

Subject:    Report of Progress September 18th, 2022 – November 20th, 2022 

 

Jr. Vice Commandant’s Activities 

Since the Department Convention the following is my report of progress. 

Represented the Department of Massachusetts at the Woo Sox Game & Recruitment, hosted by the 
Worcester Department on September 24th, 2022. 
 
Represented the Department of Massachusetts at the New England Division Zoom meeting on October 
27th, 2022. COO, Bob Borker, informed the body that recent rosters might not reflect transmittals if 
turned in closer to August 31, 2022. Approximately sixty-thousand transmittals National have received 
at this time and need time to process. It is important that detachment paid their dues as soon as 
possible. 

 
Represented the Department of Massachusetts at the 35th Boston Semper Fidelis Society Luncheon on 
November 4th, 2022. 
 
Represented the Department of Massachusetts at the National Commandant, Johnny Baker’s 
Commandant’s Corner on November 15th, 2022. 
 
 
 



Department of Massachusetts Roster as of October 18, 2022. 
 

 PLM Paid Total Paid Unpaid 

Regular 917 75 992 296 

Associate 38 15 53 35 

Multiple 12 0 12 3 

Total 967 90 1,057 334 

     

Voting 992    

Compared to 
9/16/22  

+2 +60 +58 -63 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Michael Hinds 

Jr. Vice Commandant 

Dept. of Massachusetts  

Marine Corps League 

Email: jr_vice@mcldeptofmassachusetts.org 


